
Suzanne Gauron: I'm Suzanne Gauron, Head of Launch with GS, 
which is Goldman Sachs' 500-million-dollar commitment to invest 
in diverse entrepreneurs and investors.  
 
I'm here with Sivan Shamri Dahan, a Managing Partner at Cumra 
Capital, a leading late-stage venture capital firm headquartered 
in Israel. We're excited to be an investor in Cumra as part of 
Launch with GS.  
 
Sivan Shamri Dahan: Thank you. And I would first like to say 
that we are very honored to have such a prestigious LP as 
Goldman Sachs joining our investor base. And I'm personally 
super excited about the fact that part of the investment is 
coming from the opportunities fund which, to me, is a huge 
emphasis on the role of female leadership in the investment 
world. So, thank you.  
 
Suzanne Gauron: Thank you as well. So, jumping right in with 
our first question this morning. We'd love to hear some of your 
predictions for the tech sector for 2021, especially in Israel. 
What trends do you see that technology investors globally should 
be aware of over the next few years?  
 
Sivan Shamri Dahan: Sure. So, as you probably know, Israel has 
always been a hub for deep tech companies. And what we're seeing 
over the past years are more and more companies that have 
products that are based on artificial intelligence and machine 
learning. And this past year, since really the beginning of the 
COVID-19 pandemic, on one hand, obviously, it was, you know, a 
very difficult year in the world in general. But in terms of 
technology, it presented many opportunities for Israeli 
companies, especially companies that are based in the Cloud and 
can offer their services online digitally. And so, we are seeing 
more and more companies really excelling in this digital age in 
all sectors from, you know, cyber security to digital health to 
HR tech and cyber tech.  
 
And in the Cumra portfolio, we have experience in this trend 
very strongly. Maybe I can give you a couple of examples.  
 
Suzanne Gauron: Please do.  
 
Sivan Shamri Dahan: Yeah. Like a company in our portfolio called 
JoyTunes that have developed an application for music learning 
based on, you know, AI sound technology. And as many people were 
at home during the pandemic in lockdown, they have experienced 
amazing growth. Really bringing music and joy to the homes of 



their users.  
 
And maybe another example is another company of Cumra called 
DocSpace which is all about online therapy. And at this time 
when many people experienced anxiety and difficulties, social, 
financial, et cetera, this company was able to provide therapy 
to people at their homes.  
 
Suzanne Gauron: That's very exciting. And those are great 
examples of the silver lining in all the challenges that we 
faced. So, we loved hearing about those.  
 
Sivan Shamri Dahan: Yeah.  
 
Suzanne Gauron: Changing gears a little bit. You've been 
incredibly active in promoting diversity in the technology and 
in the venture capital ecosystem with your involvement in two 
organizations that are very close to your heart: The Women's 
Founders Forum and Power and Diversity. Can you tell us a little 
bit about the work that you do with those two organizations and 
why it's important to you?  
 
Sivan Shamri Dahan: Sure, happy to. So, I've been an investor in 
the Israeli ecosystem for the past 16 years. Previously, in an 
early-stage fund called Evergreen Venture Partners. And now, 
obviously, as a partner in Cumra Capital. And during these 16 
years I've obviously met many startups and, you know, hundreds 
of founders. But, you know, only a very small fraction of them 
were actually led by women founders.  
 
And I've decided to act on that. And about five years ago I've 
established the Women Founders Forum, which is an organization 
that set itself a target to promote women founders and help them 
to get into initial funding from reputable venture capital 
funds. And in order to do that, we established mentorship 
programs and we're able to attract to this program many of 
leading venture capital investors in Israel, along with top 
executives in high tech companies to mentor the women founders. 
And over these five years of work that we've been doing, we had 
about 45 startups that went through the five batches of the 
program. And more than 200 million dollars [PH] that were raised 
through their ventures.  
 
So, I think the market is now going through a change still. Only 
about 8 percent of startups that are successfully raising funds 
are led by women. But we're seeing more and more of those. And I 
think that the really inspiring thing is that we're seeing many 



more of these women that are growing their startups and becoming 
role models to the next generations of entrepreneurs. I hope 
that in five years time when we speak again, we will see at 
least 20 percent of women CEOs as part of the industry.  
 
So, that's one of the activities that I really care about and is 
very close to my heart.  
 
And another one, as you mentioned, is called Power and 
Diversity, which is an organization that was founded by leading 
venture capital firms here in Israel in order to promote 
diversity and inclusion among our portfolio companies. So, 
obviously, to have more women involved in high tech, in R & D, 
in management roles of the startups. But also, additional 
minorities. Some of them are a minority that are in Israel, such 
as the ultra orthodox and Arabs and Ethiopians. And as VC funds, 
I believe that we have the responsibility of having a more 
diverse ecosystem. And this is our way to help and drive this 
change.  
 
Suzanne Gauron: That's wonderful work that you're doing. And 
we're so excited to be a part of it through Cumra. And it really 
sounds like you're thinking about the entire pipeline to get 
people to late stage to where you're investing. What does 
International Women's Day mean to you?  
 
Sivan Shamri Dahan: You know, I'd say that I personally don't 
need the International Women's Day to remind me of the 
importance of equality and women taking part, both in the 
investment world, in the high-tech world, and generally, taking 
an important part of the workforce. But it is definitely an 
important, I would say, artificial mechanism in order to remind 
the world that we need to keep pushing for change. And 
hopefully, with time, I hope that we will not need a special day 
to remind us of the importance of equality and diversity.  
 
Suzanne Gauron: Totally agree with that goal. Thank you so 
much for being with us today and answering a few questions with 
Launch with GS.  
 
Sivan Shamri Dahan: Thank you very much for inviting me.  
 
Suzanne Gauron: Thank you again.  
 
Sivan Shamri Dahan: And appreciate it. 


